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REGION MEMORANDUM 

NEAP-2023-088 
 

SUBMISSION OF DATA ON THE NUMBER OF SECONDARY SCHOOLS THAT 
PROVIDED PDPs ON TEACHING FILIPINO TO NON-FILIPINO  

MAJOR TEACHERS 

 
To:  Schools Division Superintendents 

  
1. This has reference to DM-OUHROD-2023-1825 titled “Submission of Data on 

the Number of Secondary Schools that Provided Professional Development 
Programs on Teaching Filipino to their Teachers with Non-Filipino Majors.” 

 
2. All Schools Division Offices (SDOs) are requested to submit data on the 

number of secondary schools employing teachers with non-Filipino majors who are 

teaching Filipino subject and were given professional development programs to 
enhance their competencies in teaching Filipino. This covers trainings provided on all 

DepEd governance levels from SY 2020 to present. 
 

3. Further, SDOs are likewise requested to submit and upload relevant references 
and issuances, including pertinent activity plans and completion reports, stating that 

the profession development program/s were intended for teachers with non-Filipino 

majors. All MOVs must be uploaded in a merged PDF file with file name 
“[Region]_[SDO]_MOV”. 

 
4. The requested data shall be submitted through this link: 

http://bit.ly/SESPBaseline  on or before November 28, 2023. 
 

5. For further information, contact Henry Fritz H. Diaz, Senior Education 
Program Specialist – HRDD-NEAP through henryfritz.diaz@deped.gov.ph.   

 

6. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired. 
 

 
 

 
 

CARLITO D. ROCAFORT  
 Director IV 
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